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Town of Abingdon, Virginia

Abingdon Arts Commission

Monday, May 9, 2022 – 4:00 p.m.


Town Hall of Abingdon, Arthur Campbell room, first floor

MEETING MINUTES 

A. WELCOME
Greg Lilly welcomed everyone to the meeting.  There was one guest, Pam Stone, who is new to the area and looking for ways to become involved in the Abingdon community.  Pam introduced herself and told the commission a little about herself.  

B. CALL TO ORDER 
Meeting was called to order at 4:05 by Greg Lilly.  

C. ROLL CALL
Katie Garret called roll; Greg Lilly, Summer Apostol, Amanda Pillion, Ben Jennings, Matthew Frederick were all present.  Dirk Moore was not present at roll call, but arrived at 4:12.

D. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Matthew Frederick made the motion to approve the minutes from the March 14, meeting. Ben Jennings made second.  


Minutes were approved unanimously.  

E. OLD BUSINESS
1. Review Town Attorney’s comments on Commission By-Laws (Katie Garrett – town staff)
Cam approved the by-laws with only one comment about a section being of different font.  

Commission discussed getting the meeting minutes and information on the Town website.  Meeting dates are currently posted, but it will be a while before we can get other information up, as the IT department is extremely short staffed.  
F. NEW BUSINESS
1. Update Commission on Town Budget FY2023 (Katie Garrett – town staff)
Commission asked Amanda Pillion for direction on the role of the ACC from the council perspective.  

Amanda will check with Derek and Donna on the budget for the ACC, as they are on the finance committee.  
2. Discuss methods to inform arts non-profits of the Commission’s purpose and process
The budget will be set by the July meeting, so then the ACC can begin to seek out organizations for funding.  Greg asked that everyone begin making lists of organizations that may be interested. 
3. Review Project Grant Guidelines draft
As a group, the guidelines draft was reviewed.  Katie will check to see if there is a W-9 requirement for anyone receiving funding from the Town. 
4. Review Project Grant Application draft

Grant application draft was reviewed and there was discussion on application process.  

There was discussion on what organizations have received funding in the past and who will receive funding in the future.  There was also discussion on what will be in place to protect the Town’s interest when giving money to organizations.  The example of a non-profit receiving funding from the Town and then the organization folding, without paying the Town back, was used as an example.  The possibility of offering grant application training to 501c’s was also discussed. 
G. NEXT MEETING – Monday, July 11, 2022

1. Approve Project Grant Guidelines 

2. Approve Project Grant Application

Greg assigned “homework” for everyone to review the guidelines and application process for the next meeting, along with a list of non-profits to seek out.  
H. ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned at 5:00.
